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"Thank me for what? For being stupid enough to cooperate with your plans?" Daisy's 
eyes dimmed a little. She did not know whether she had the right to complain about it, 
nor did she know what she was insisting on. It was such a complex feeling. 

"Daisy, are you still mad at me? Alright. I'm sorry. Don't be angry anymore, please." 
Brian rested his head on Daisy's shoulder. He apologized to her in a sweet tone as he 
deliberately ignored Edward's dagger stare towards him. He was her brother so it was 
acceptable for them to be that close thus, Edward would have no right to get mad at 
him. 

"Honey, let's go!" Well, it might have been impossible for Edward to show his 
disapproval but that did not mean that he couldn't tear them apart. He grabbed his wife 
by her arm and pulled her away possessively. Brian almost fell flat on the ground with 
what he did as the man lost his balance from leaning on Daisy. 

"Where are we going? Your company? I don't want to go there. It's so boring." Daisy 
was a bit reluctant to show up in FX International Group so often. She hated how it 
made her feel that she was showing off. Although she was the wife of the company's 
CEO, she was not an employee of the company after all. She did not want herself to 
attract too much attention. It was better to stay low-profile. She felt uncomfortable when 
other employees talked about her. 

"Daisy, please go shopping with me! I just came back a few days ago and I need to buy 
lots of things. I am alone and have no one to accompany me to shopping. Please join 
me," her brother begged. It seemed that Brian had to stay there for a long time and 
wouldn't leave until Leo Ouyang turned better. The old man was in a bad situation 
nowadays and Brian needed to take care and keep him company. Leo was his father 
after all. 

"Are you going to stay here for a long time, Brian?" Delight shone on Daisy's face as 
she asked. Of course, she was glad to hear her brother's long-term stay. Brian was the 
type of person who could tell right from wrong. The environment overseas might be 
better but there was simply no place like home. As many said, a leaf would always 
return to its root. 
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"I'm not sure yet. You know, Dad is in a bad shape right now. I really don't have the 
heart to leave him and just go away. I think I'll stay here for some time and decide 
whether to go back to abroad or not later," sighed Brian. He could not just abandon his 
father. Plus, it would be a good chance for him to stay with his sister and spend some 
time with her for a while. He could always bother his vice president anyway to handle 
his company. 

But what about your company? You have a company to take care of. Is it okay for you 
to be away for such a long time?" Daisy was a little bit worried about him. The idea that 
someone might trick him and make him lose his company while he was away scared 
her a bit. She knew that he had great expectations and was ambitious. 

"It's okay. I trust them. I would not even blame them if something bad happens. If ever, I 
should be the one to blame for choosing the wrong people." 

A slight smile cracked Brian's lips. He was confident about his perceptions. As a matter 
of fact, he did not value money that much. Life was too short. There were only a few 
decades to live no matter who they were. Why should he bother about everything so 
much? Life would just be full of annoyance and unhappiness if he chose to be that 
stubborn. 

"It's good to know that you have such thoughts. Then let's go! What do you need? I can 
give you tons of useful advice. You know, I'm always serious." It was rare for Daisy to 
go shopping with her brother and she couldn't be happier to accept his invitation. 

"Hey, you seem to have forgotten about me. Just to remind you, I'm still here." Edward 
looked at Daisy with gritted teeth. How dared this woman act so closely with another 
man right on his face? Worse, they even seemed to have totally forgotten about him. 
Someone needed to be reminded about respect! 

Oh? So you're still here! I thought you've already left." Surprise was in Daisy's voice 
when she turned to look at Edward. She honestly thought that he had already gone. 
Who could have thought that he was still there in the first place? She furrowed her 
eyebrows as she stared at her husband and thought, 'What is he waiting for? Did she 
just forget something?' 

"Yes! My brother-in-law, please go back to your company and get started on your 
business. We will be leaving in order not to disturb you." Brian chanted in an innocent 
tone as he held his laughter back. 

Edward's mouth opened and closed a few times as he tried to think for a comeback. In 
the end, he was rendered completely speechless with what Brian just did. He shut his 
lips tight and gave the two a blood-freezing stare, then without any more word, turned 
away and marched out of that place with furious long strides as he thought, 'Darn Daisy! 
How'd you forget about my goodbye kiss!' 



"What's wrong with him? Why is he so angry? I don't get it." Daisy was totally confused 
as she did not understand why Edward grew so mad all of the sudden. Oh heavens! 
Please forgive her slow brain. Mr. Mu was jealous and she did not realize it at all. 

"Let him be. He must be thinking of something." Brian just shrugged his shoulders as he 
watched his brother-in-law. An amused smile was still on his face when he looked back 
at Daisy. "Let's go, Sister." On the other hand, Brian knew why Edward got so worked 
up about them. He was a man too thus he could see through his brother-in-law's action. 
Anyway, he was not worried for Edward to stay angry for a long time. Edward loved 
Daisy so much that he was confident that the CEO would not do his sister wrong. 
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"Yes! But what are you going to buy?" asked Daisy. Brian didn't say a word and just 
took her by the hand. They walked toward the prosperous business street from Westin. 
Westin was located just in the district thus, they did not need to drive there. A few steps 
walk would be enough. 

I'll see. I don't really know what I need actually. I might probably need some formal 
business suits though. I need to deal with some business for Ouyang Foreign Trade. 
Dad has no time and does not even care about handling them. Ouyang Foreign Trade is 
in a bad situation these days. It's time for me to manage it or it might just face some 
serious problems," said Brian with a sigh. He never expected to see their father and that 
company to be in such an unstable situation. He cared about Leo but then, he was also 
worried that Ouyang Foreign Trade might not make it too. The old man and the 
company were simply declining. Ouyang Foreign Trade was Daisy's grandparents' 
legacy. The company was established by her family from her mother's side. He could 
not just let it go bankrupt or get purchased by other companies. 

"Is Ouyang Foreign Trade running a poor business?" Daisy did not know much about 
the business field. Nevertheless, she clearly understood how a company supported the 
incomes of many employees and their families. Many people would lose their job once 
the company went bankrupt. She never had the chance to enjoy a happy family life 
during childhood and would not want others to experience situations as such. 
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"It wasn't that bad but it wasn't as good either compared with the past years. Maybe 
Dad did not put his mind in it. It kind of lost a lot of clients." Although Ouyang Foreign 
Trade was out of Brian's interest, he had to take over it and try to redeem it if he wanted 
it to survive. The company was proof of Daisy's existence and he would do anything not 
to lose it. As for his company overseas, he would have to take care of it remotely for 
now. 

"I'm sorry, for having you involved in such a thing, Brian. I made the trouble for you." 
Daisy smiled bitterly. A mild sadness crept her chest as she could not help wondering if 
she was doing things right or not. She wouldn't like Brian to be involved with the 
problem and to lose his chance to do what he wanted. 

"Don't blame yourself, Sis. You have nothing to do with it," comforted Brian as he 
frowned slightly. He did not mean to make her sad. He said those words because he 
wanted her to know how much their father had changed because of her. Anyway, Leo 
was still their father. He would be glad to see Daisy and their dad's relationship get 
better. 

I don't know. Maybe I am too stubborn. I'm also confused." Daisy's expression turned 
puzzled. She had no idea what to do. She could only wish that she was evil enough to 
turn every connection with Leo Ouyang down. Life would be a lot easier if that was the 
case. It was just that she didn't have a heart as hard as that. 

"Just leave it to time. Time will heal everything! I know you are a smart woman. You will 
make the right decision... at the right time." Brian placed an arm around Daisy's 
shoulders and patted her shoulder comfortingly. He knew that Daisy was a kind woman. 
It was such a shame how their father hurt her feeling too much. 

I hope so. Umh... Brian? Since we're talking about this, do you blame me for making 
your mother end up in the prison?" Daisy cocked her head as she looked at him. She 
was curious about how he would respond. 

"What if I say I don't blame you for anything? I'm afraid you won't believe me, right? But 
I really don't. I swear. She deserves it for what she has done to you. I don't and can't 
blame anyone. An adult should be responsible for his or her behaviors." A distant smile 
showed on Brian's face. It was another shame to have such a mean mother as his. He 
could not even blame his sister for anything that happened. 

No, Brian. Actually, you can blame me for that. Really. I understand it. She is your 
mother. She was the one who gave birth to and raised you. I know how you would feel. 
It was just that she committed a crime and she needed to be punished under the law. 
You know, I have no other choice." Daisy finger-combed her windblown hair while they 
were walking. She felt sorry for her brother but she had no other option. It was odd how 
the sadness in her eyes made her look even more beautiful. She was like a beautiful 
melancholy. 



I see, I see. Alright, Sis. Let's stop talking about it, okay? Let's go. I am going to buy you 
a gift! I haven't sent you any gift since we met again." Brian pulled her into an antique 
shop. He chose that shop because he thought that the items there would fit Daisy's cold 
personality well. Ordinary things might just sully her. Classic things would match her 
better and make her look more graceful. 

No, Brian. I don't need it, really." Daisy ran out of choices as Brian dragged her to the 
shop. It was not necessary for him to buy her any gifts. She already had everything she 
needed. However, she could not help being slightly surprised by the small antiques that 
welcomed them in that place. Who could have thought of a shop filled with antique 
pieces to exist in the middle of such a modern place? 

"Sis, please. Just take a look at them. You'll definitely find something you like. I 
promise!" Brian ignored her refusal and took her to one of the counters where some 
high-quality accessories were displayed. There were jade bracelets, hairpins, and so 
forth. Every accessory was carefully displayed there to show its best assets and beauty. 

 

My Wife is a beautiful Officer Chapter 892 - Chapter 

891: You Are Not As Handsome As My Brother-in-law 

(part two) 

Chapter 893: Chapter 892: You Are Not As Handsome 
As My Brother-in-law (part three) 

"Do you think I will have any chance to use them? You must have forgotten that I'm a 
soldier, Brian." Daisy took a look at them helplessly and replied rationally. All of them 
were merely ornaments. As beautiful as they were, those things had no place in a 
military base. How was she going to wear them there in the first place? 

There is still some chance, right? Come on, you are not staying in the military all the 
time." Brian did not take Daisy's rejection seriously. He started to examine the items 
carefully as he tried to pick for something that suited his sister most. He was serious 
about choosing until a beautiful aqua blue bracelet caught his attention. He fetched it in 
an instant but then, another soft hand reached out for it unexpectedly at the very same 
time he did. 

I'm sorry, Miss. Could you let go of the bracelet, please? I saw it first." Brian gave the 
lady a 'gentleman-smile' and asked in a polite voice. He was always a gentleman to 
strangers. 



"Oh, I don't think you are saying it right, Mr. I touched it first." Melissa looked at Daisy 
aggressively as she talked to Brian. She did grab the same bracelet on purpose. She 
saw the two from outside the shop and followed them deliberately. 

Miss, kindly open your eyes and take a clear look at the bracelet. My hand takes up 
two-thirds of it. I'm sure that I am clear enough about who touched it first." Brian retorted 
immediately. He was never the type of person who would compromise to a woman and 
the woman before him was not an exception to that. Daisy was the only one spared 
from his rule as she was his beloved sister. 

Brian, forget it. Just let the Miss buy it since she wants it. I don't really need to buy it." 
Daisy was just observing Melissa the whole time. There was something familiar about 
her that she couldn't figure out. Even the way she talked sounded familiar. It was like 
she had already heard her voice somewhere in the past. 

Puff! Let me buy it? What do you mean? I got it first and surely I have the right to buy. 
You don't even have to act all kind to give it up." They met again! Melissa could not help 
feeling hateful about Daisy. However, she was pleased with herself with how Daisy 
couldn't recognize her. 

"No, Sis. Why should I leave it to her? Because she likes it? FYI, I like it too." Brian 
insisted and did not let go of the bracelet. There was an interesting smile resting on his 
bright and handsome face. 

It's okay! You said you needed to buy something. Let's go! We don't need to waste our 
time on this kind of boring and irrelevant things." That was how Daisy was like. She had 
always been kind-hearted so competing with others for something wasn't her thing. 

No, Sis. I have to have this bracelet today. Why should I leave it to her? Who is she 
anyway? Okay, she indeed looks pretty. But goodness! Her face looks fresh from 
surgery! Oh come on, I don't have eyes for fake faces." Brian said deliberately as he 
gave Melissa a once-over. 'I'm sorry. But you just seriously pissed me off. Don't blame 
me for revealing your surgery secret." 

Hey, brat. What did you say? What surgery are you talking about? Nonsense!" Melissa 
never expected to meet someone who could easily tell that she had surgery at first 
sight. Her face automatically turned red in anger as she stared back at Brian. Oh, God! 
Why was everyone in Ouyang family difficult to deal with? 

"I'm saying that you had a face overhaul! Oh, yes, probably you had more than just one 
part of your face changed under the knife. Let me guess. Did you just modify your whole 
face? Oh, my God! You must have spent a large amount of money on the surgery to 
torture your face. How vicious you are!" Brian had doctor friends around him thus, he 
could easily point out whether a woman's face was natural or fake. 



You ask for it!" Melissa could not stand it anymore. She left the bracelet and raised her 
hand into the air in an attempt to slap him! She could have almost done it when a strong 
hand suddenly caught her arm in the mid-air and stopped her. Daisy looked at her with 
scrutinizing eyes. Melissa's behavior and way of speaking made Daisy remember 
someone. 

Let me offer you a suggestion. Don't get angry so easily because it is distorting your 
face. You will have to take another surgery in that case. And... Ouch! It must hurt a lot." 
Brian said exaggeratedly as he fetched the bracelet. It was good that Melissa had 
already let it go. A sly smile flashed through his handsome face. 

"Let go of me." Melissa sputtered with her hand still caught by Daisy. How stupid of her 
to forget that Daisy Ouyang was a soldier? Of course, she was no match against her 
physically. 

"Jessica Lin, I have never expected that you would still be so annoying. Slapping 
someone on the face is still your forte huh? Is that the all you can do?" Daisy smiled 
coldly. She would not have connected her to Jessica Lin if Brian hadn't mentioned 
anything about her facial surgery. She only felt that her voice was quite familiar and that 
she seemed to have heard it somewhere before. Brian's words earlier gave her a lot of 
clues. Plus, Edward once mentioned Jessica Lin's name to her. With her brother's and 
his partner's words combined, there was not a single doubt that the woman before them 
was Jessica Lin. A person might be able to change his or her appearance but it would 
be hard for his or her voice and behavior to be transformed. 

"I don't know what you are saying. Let go of me!" It was a surprise for Melissa that Daisy 
recognized her. Shocked was not even enough to describe how she felt. Anxiety began 
eating her inside but never would she spill the truth before them. She tried to conceal 
her fear by staying calm and acting like she had no clue of what Daisy was talking 
about. Sad to say that she failed though, as her unstable glances at them betrayed her 
big time. 

Chapter 894: Chapter 893: You Are Not As Handsome 
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"You know what I'm talking about. I am just curious about what tricks are you going to 
play this time? Coming back here with a totally different face and identity? Why! That's 
such an effort!" Daisy threw her hand off forcefully. There were only two kinds of people 
Daisy would never feel pity for, first was the kind who asked for punishment, and 
second was the kind like Jessica Lin who couldn't feel remorse and never changed. 

Sis, what did you say? Did you just say that she is Jessica Lin?" Brian gave Melissa 
another once-over. He should have thought about it! Her voice sounded so familiar to 
him but he did not remember her at all. It turned out that she was one of the women he 
once met in a coffee shop. It was understandable for him to fail to remember her 



though. Not all women were worth his attention anyway, more so for the likes of Jessica 
Lin. 

I am sure that she is Jessica Lin if she really had surgery done." Daisy teased coldly. 
She thought that the woman had already changed for the better. Jessica Lin had 
already suffered the consequences of her evil doings after all. How dare she come 
back? 

"What Jessica Lin? What surgery? I have no idea of what you are talking about. Get out 
of my way. It's really not my day today. Why did I meet two crazy guys?" Just then, 
Melissa started walking out of the shop in hurry. She did not want to stay there and say 
one more word. She was afraid that Daisy might find more about her true identity. 

Wait!" Daisy reached out and grasped her wrist. Her eyes darkened as she peered at 
the woman coldly. "Jessica Lin, you still have a chance to stop whatever you are 
planning to do. Otherwise, the consequences you will have to face this time will be more 
severe than the last. Giving you this kind reminder is already overboard. It's best for you 
to think it over though. Don't be so naive to believe that nobody knows what you've 
done." 

Daisy did not have the heart to watch Jessica step into the hell thus, she said those 
words as a kind reminder. It would be for Jessica to decide if she would listen to her or 
not. No one would be able to help her out of the consequences once she ignored her 
advice. Anyway, she was big enough, she could take care of herself. 

"I don't know what you mean. And, please, my name is not Jessica Lin. Do you need 
glasses? If so, then I suggest you get a pair! Don't pretend that you are seeing everyone 
clearly with that poor sight of yours." Melissa snatched her hand with force to escape 
from Daisy's grip. She was about to step out of the door when Shaun Gao came and 
looked at her. 

Melissa, you are here! I've been looking all over for you. What happened? You said you 
would wait for me there and wouldn't walk away. Why did you come to such a dump 
place?" Two cups of coffee in his hand, Shaun asked Melissa in a puzzle. He just went 
to buy the coffee but then he was surprised that he couldn't find Melissa when he came 
back. 

I saw some beautiful things in the shop and came in on impulse. I've finished my 
shopping here. Nothing matches me. Let's go!" explained Melissa in anxiety. She did 
not want them to see Shaun. She reached out to the man, held his hand and then pulled 
him away. She was so close to getting out of there when Shaun suddenly turned and 
spotted a beautiful figure inside the shop. 

"Are they your friends?" Shaun's eyes lit up at the sight of Daisy. He was instantly 
enchanted with how cold and classy the woman was. He wasn't even blinking. He 



couldn't believe that such an aloof beauty like her still existed in a world as complex as 
they were in. She was mesmerizing. 

"No, I don't know them. Let's hurry up! Aren't we going to the car show? We don't have 
much time left." Melissa was worried but couldn't do anything but try her best to drag 
Shaun out of that place. She did not even notice Shaun's surprise as he admiringly 
stared at Daisy. 

"Hello, Miss. I'm Shaun Gao, CEO of Kompass Group located in H city. Nice to see you. 
I am wondering if we could be friends?" Shaun greeted Daisy in a warm tone. He didn't 
move an inch even as Melissa dragged him forcefully. He just remained to stare at her. 
In his eyes, Brian, who was standing beside Daisy was merely nothing but a big boy. He 
did not even consider Brian as his possible rival in love. He was simply that confident 
about himself. 

I'm sorry. My sister is picky when it comes to choosing friends and I have to remind you 
that you are not her type." Brian walked a step forward and blocked Shaun's view. 
Shaun's posture was terrible and he despised it. The guy shouldn't even dare to get 
close to his sister. He was not even qualified to be her servant. 

"Hey, little brother. You are not your sister. How could you know that she doesn't like my 
type?" Shaun felt even more delighted after knowing that the man was just her brother. 
He probably might get a chance if he could get along with the brother, right? 

The reason is very simple. You are not as handsome as my brother-in-law." 

Brian touched his nose a little and replied. Although he liked making Edward angry, he 
must admit that Edward was much more handsome than the man before him right now. 

What did you say? Your sister's already married? What a pity." Shaun did not even try 
to conceal his affection for Daisy. He honestly thought of getting closer to her. He never 
expected to hear about Daisy's marriage though and that made him extremely 
downhearted. 

"What do you mean, Shaun?" Melissa's fist tightened as she shot Daisy a hateful stare. 
How on earth did every man around her ended up attracted to Daisy? First, it was 
Edward Mu and now, even Shaun Gao? Both of them chose her first but then 
abandoned her in the end. She could feel her anger about to break her chest. She 
hated Daisy so badly that she swore to try her everything to bring her down. 

Chapter 895: Chapter 894: An Invitation To A Dinner 
Party (part one) 



"Come on, Melissa! Don't be mad! I was just trying to make friends with her. Why so 
jealous?" explained Shaun Gao, trying to soothe Melissa Xue. He gave her a big smile, 
gently pinching her cheeks to show he cared for her. 

But you heard what they said. She didn't want to be your friend. What kind of man are 
you?" snapped Melissa, still feeling upset about his frivolous behaviour. Shaun was an 
embarrassment. The man kept showing interest in other women, right in front of her. 
Especially when one of those women was Daisy, the one that she hated. She compared 
herself with Daisy for the longest time, and ended up losing everything. Melissa was so 
sick of being the loser. And today was no better than any of the others. It was worse, 
actually. With Shaun hitting on Daisy, she lost her face in front of Daisy again. Both 
Shaun and Daisy were humiliating her as far as she was concerned. 

Yeah! You should probably leave now, Mr. Gao. She looks pissed," said Brian playfully, 
with a mocking smile on his face. Shaun Gao was the boss of Kompass Group. He was 
the most powerful person there, but not the most powerful man in the grand scheme of 
things. Brian knew that Kompass Group was smaller than FX International. And Shaun 
Gao was no Edward Mu. Brian was pretty sure his brother-in-law was a better guy 
overall. 

"Come on, pretty lady. Give a guy a break?" asked Shaun again, unwilling to give up so 
easily. He stood on his tiptoes and looked behind Brian, trying to attract Daisy's 
attention. But Daisy was quite oblivious to his question. She didn't seem to care about 
him at all. Her eyes were on a piece of jewelry beside her. She didn't even look at him. 
Apparently, she was not interested in him at all. 

Mr. Gao, where are your manners?" asked Brian. 

Pay attention to your girlfriend, and leave my sister alone." He felt really ashamed of 
Shaun. Didn't he know how to behave himself? It was so impolite to keep harassing 
Daisy when she had already shown a lack of interest in him. 

I'm asking your sister, not you," snapped Shaun. Irritated by Brian's question, he felt 
rather upset. What was worse was that there was nothing else he could do to stop Brian 
from interfering with his plan to pursue Daisy. 

"Excuse me. But my husband doesn't want me to get too close to other guys," said 
Daisy, her tone cold, devoid of emotion. She rejected Shaun's advances without a 
second thought, like one might absent-mindedly swat at an annoying insect. It was not 
because she was afraid that Edward would be unhappy with it, but simply that she didn't 
like this man and she felt disgusted by what he did. He was definitely not acting like a 
gentleman at the moment, and his behavior was rather annoying to her, especially 
considering he hadn't stopped bothering her since he first saw her. He was a miserable 
man, unable to let go of a beautiful lady once he found one. 



What a pity…" sighed Shaun, shaking his head. It was so unlucky for him that Brian was 
here. Daisy's brother served as huge rock, completely blocking his way to her. He 
couldn't even get close to Daisy, not to mention strike up a conversation with her, all 
because of Brian's deliberate and continuous obstruction. 

Come on Shaun! Are you leaving or not?! If you aren't, then fine! I'll leave by myself," 
shouted Melissa. She stomped her feet and stormed out angrily. If she had known that 
things would turn out like this, she would never have come here in the first place. She 
had better things to do. 

"Melissa, wait for me!" Shaun shouted back. Then he turned to Daisy and said, "Excuse 
me. Women are all like this. I shall say goodbye to you now. But I believe we'll meet 
again if it's destined." He engaged in cheesy dramatics, hoping to impress Daisy in his 
last chance. With an apologetic smile on his face, he finished his words and followed 
Melissa out hastily. 

Who were those people?! Daisy, come here! Try this on." He held up a bracelet to show 
her. "Don't pay any attention to those weirdos," said Brian. He didn't care about Melissa 
or Jessica, nor this Shaun Gao guy either. In fact, he really forgot about this incident 
entirely. But not so for Daisy. She didn't feel as relaxed and nonchalant as she 
pretended to be. She let them bother her far too easily. Something was off about the 
whole thing, and she couldn't put them out of her mind as easily as Brian did. 

Okay, then! Since you insist on buying me something, twist my arm," said Daisy 
jokingly. She stretched out her hand for Brian to put the bracelet on. It wasn't like this 
was a gift from just another guy. It was her brother who wanted to buy her something. It 
was very nice of him to think about her. 

I'm hurt. It sounds like you don't want a gift," replied Brian sadly, sniffing like he was 
about to cry. Knowing Daisy was just kidding, he played right along. They knew each 
other so well, so this kind of teasing was not uncommon. Brian wasn't hurt at all. 
Instead, this was the kind of thing that strengthened their relationship. Teasing each 
other was just part of the way they related. No hurt feelings, just a deep love for one 
another, as sister and brother. Brian carefully put the bracelet onto Daisy's wrist and 
fastened the clasp. The bracelet suited her perfectly. The size was just right and it 
wasn't too ostentatious. It wasn't meant to attract attention, instead just complementing 
the beauty of whoever wore it. And Daisy wore it quite well. 

"Thank you very much. It looks nice," said Daisy joyfully, turning her wrist left and right 
to take a look at the bracelet from different angles. Seeing how the bracelet looked on 
her, she was satisfied. She didn't like jewelry that had too bright and vivid colors. She 
didn't want much attention from others. So this humble but elegant bracelet was the 
perfect choice for her, especially in keeping with her low profile. 

 


